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Russell's Bakery
6:30 p.m.

Tuesday, October 5, 2015
 

Come spend the evening with your neighbors at Russell's Bakery!  
Hear a review of 2015 highlights from HPWBANA and participate in 
the election of board members.  Complimentary appetizers, desserts, 
and beverages provided.

by Jessica Winslow
Nakisa Moin has fond 

memories of her young 
son playing hide-and-
seek around a sculpture 
on the Laguna Gloria 
grounds. Coincidentally, 
this sculpture, “Dayton,” 
by Jim Huntington, will 
be installed at the new 
Perry Art Park on Balcones 
Drive later this year.

“He liked to hide in that 
art sculpture and come 
out and surprise me,” says 
Nakisa of her son Nima, 
who is about two years old 
in the photos. He is now a 
fourth grader at Highland 
Park Elementary, where 
he plays soccer. Nima, 

a budding scientist, likes to collect specimens such as rocks and 
feathers.

Nakisa thinks the latest addition to Perry Park is very exciting. 
“Perry Park is a great place for neighbors and school families to use 
the exercise facilities, such as the workout stations and tennis courts. 
The sculpture installation will bring a new perspective to the park so 
that neighbors can enjoy art,” she said.

Nakisa, a nutritionist and excellent cook, and her husband Pirouz, 
a supervising engineer with the City of Austin, are natives of Iran. 
Nakisa moved to the US about 20 years ago and Pirouz came in 
the late 1970s. They moved to Highland Park West in 2009. Their 

Neighbor Shares Memories of Sculpture 
Planned for Perry Art Park

HPWBANA Annual Meeting and 
Observance of National Night Out

(Continued on Page 2)
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IMPORTANT NUMBERS

Austin Citywide Information Center . 974-2000 or 311
Emergency Police ................................................. 911 

   Non-emergency Police (coyote sighting, etc.) ......... 311
Social Services (during work hours) ....................... 211
Wildlife Rescue 24 Hour Hot Line  ...... 210-698-1709
APD REP. - Officer Darrell Grayson ..... 512-974-5242

'15 BOARD OF DIRECTORS
PRESIDENT
Carolyn Robinson ................................ president@hpwbana.org
VICE PRESIDENT
Pieter Sybesma ............................................... vp@hpwbana.org 
TREASURER
Donna Edgar ........................................  treasurer@hpwbana.org
SECRETARY
Dawn Lewis .........................................  secretary@hpwbana.org
NEWSLETTER EDITOR
Laura Jones ..........................................newsletter@hpwbana.org 
BOARD MEMBER
Brandon McBride ......................................................................
Mike Ditson ..............................................................................
Chereen Fisher ..........................................................................
Pieter Sysbesma .........................................................................
Jason Lindenschmidt .................................................................

board@hpwbana.org

The HPWBANA Board meets on the first Monday of each 
month except December. Please go to HPWBANA.org for our 
current meeting location or contact president@HPWBANA.org.

 HWPBANA is bordered on the north by 2222, on the south 
by 35th St., on the west by Mt. Bonnell Rd., and on the east 
by MoPac and by Bull Creek Rd. between Hancock Dr. and 
45th St. Mail your membership dues to HPWBANA, P.O. Box 
26101, Austin, Texas 78755

ADVERTISING INFO
 Please support the businesses that advertise in the 

HPWBANA Newsletter. Their advertising dollars make 
it possible for all residents to receive a newsletter at no 
charge. No neighborhood association funds are used to 
produce or mail the newsletters. If you would like to 
support the newsletter by advertising, please contact 
Peel, Inc. Sales Office at 512-263-9181 or advertising@
PEELinc.com for ad information and pricing.

daughter Arina is a sophomore 
at the Liberal Arts and Science 
Academy. They love living here, 
especially the friendly neighbors 
and beautiful natural setting. 

The  Pe r r y  Ar t  Pa rk  i s  a 
collaborative project with the 
Friends of Perry Park, City of 
Austin Parks and Recreation 
Department, The Contemporary 
Austin, HPWBANA, Highland 
Park Elementary PTA, and Austin 
Parks Foundation. For more 
information about the project, 
visit http://friendsofperrypark.org/.

Photos by Pirouz Moin.

(Continued from Cover)

Description: The position includes marketing our community 
newsletters to local and area businesses. It is a flexible position 
that allows you to work from home and set your own hours.

Roles: Stimulate new advertising accounts in our community 
newsletters. Maintain current accounts assigned to you by 
Sales Manager. Service your accounts by assisting them from 
ad design to final proof approval.

Skills: Excellent communication through email and phone, with 
high level presentation and relationship-building skills. Strong 
prospecting and business development skills are a must. Previous 
sales experience preferred but not required.

Benefits: Commission Based 
Apply by sending resume to jobs@peelinc.com

NOW 
HIRING

Advertising Sales 
Representative
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REALTOR®, GRI, CLHMS

512.532.5550
jennifer@smartservicesold.com  |  www.smartservicesold.com

smartservicesold.blogspot.com

JENNIFER SMITH 

HUNGER….LET’S BAG IT!

OCTOBER
  2015

Join The Smith Team in fighting hunger!
 

• Grocery bags will be delivered 
to your home early October.

• Fill your bag with: canned meats 
& stews, tuna fish, peanut butter, baby 
food, formula, cereal, dry milk, etc.

• Grocery bags will be picked up 
from your home on Saturday, 
October 17.

Together we can make a difference!
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by Pieter Sybesma
Two weeks have passed since school started at Highland Park 

Elementary. Even though we have a shortage of sidewalks, it appears 
that more children and parents are walking or biking to school. From 
the U.S. Surgeon General: “Only half of American adults get enough 
physical activity to reduce the risk of chronic disease, the leading 
cause of death in the United States. Walking is an easy way to start 
and maintain a physically active lifestyle. The Surgeon General aims 
to increase walking across the nation by calling for access to safe and 
convenient places to walk and wheelchair roll.

There have been a number of times this school year when cars 
have continued up Fairview going the wrong way on the one-way 
street area in front of the school around the time school was being 
dismissed. Luckily no one has been hit. APD has been alerted to 
these incidents. And on several occasions cars have turned into a 
crosswalk while the crosswalk was occupied, there have been mid-
block crossings, and some children have been let out of cars mid-block 
in the center of the street. For a few more steps, please cross safely at 
the cross-walks or corners. We have crossing guards at both crosswalks 
on Fairview Drive for the busy intersections with Sunny Lane and 
West Highland Terrace. And shortly, there will be construction of 
a new home at the northeast corner of Fairview/West Highland 
Terrace, in addition to the school construction, which will further 
impact traffic and pedestrians.

The reduced school zone speed limit, cross walks, school crossing 
guard, and No Parking Zones have been established for the safety 
of the school children and school buses. Please continue to observe 
these safety features and encourage other parents to also do so. 

Highland Park HOOT
Save the Date!

The annual Highland Park HOOT will take place Friday, 
October 23 from 5:30pm to 8pm at Highland Park Elementary. 
The Halloween carnival is always a fantastic fundraising event 
for the school and for the surrounding community. Please save 
the date and contact the school for additional information.

Be Careful Out There: 
Traffic and School Safety
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(Continued on Page 6)

Did you know that it is the law in Texas to walk on the lefthand 
side of a roadway, against traffic? 

According to Tex. Transp. Code § 552.006 (as stated on the TX 
DOT website):

A pedestrian may not walk along and on a roadway if an adjacent 
sidewalk is provided and is accessible to the pedestrian. 

If a sidewalk is not provided, a pedestrian walking along and on 
a highway shall if possible walk on: (1) the left side of the roadway; 
or (2) the shoulder of the highway facing oncoming traffic. 

The National Center for Safe Routes to School (www.saferoutesinfo.
org) states:

If no sidewalks exist on the road, it is recommended to walk facing 
oncoming traffic on the same side of the road as the oncoming traffic. 
Also, you should get as far to the side of the road as possible to provide 
additional space between you and oncoming cars.

When bicycling, you will want to ride on the right (going in the 
same direction as automobile traffic).

So remember, walk against traffic when there is no sidewalk — 
oncoming traffic will have a much better chance of seeing you. Stay 
safe out there, walkers!

New Mortgage Loan Disclosures:
Timelines, They are a Changin’

Who Knew? Walking Safety

by Rebecca Wolfe Spratlin
Ever get a loan and try to figure out what in the world are all 

those charges and exactly what the true cost of the loan was? Most 
answer this with a resounding, “No, I have no clue!” The Consumer 
Financial Protection Bureau, the offspring of the Dodd-Frank Wall 
Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act of 2010 has come up 
with new disclosure forms that are designed to make the whole loan 
and closing costs confusion go away and clearly show, in consumer 
terms, the real cost of loans and closings, and also to make it easier 
to compare one loan quote to others so you can make an informed 
loan decision.

The new forms, the Loan Estimate and the Closing Disclosure, 
will be implemented effective October 3, 2015. No change comes 
without a learning curve. While banks and title companies work 
through the use of the new forms, and the new regulations that come 
with their use, closings will be delayed. Currently, most closings for 
homes being purchased with mortgages take about 30 – 45 days to 
close. With the new forms and regulations, homes purchased with 
mortgages are expected to take about 45 – 60 Days. In addition to 
the institutional learning curves, there are a few things that will also 
affect the closing timelines:
•	 The Lone Estimate must be provided to the borrower within 

3 business days after the lender receives the borrower’s loan 
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application.
•	 The Closing Disclosure must be provided to the borrower and 

signed by him/her at least 3 business days before closing. This 
3-day period is called the “disclosure period.”

•	 If there are certain types of changes to the Closing Disclosure 
during the “disclosure period,” the 3-day period starts over again, 
adding three days before closing (i.e. delays closing). The changes 
that can reset the time by 3-days are:

•	 Change in annual percentage rate (APR) of the loan by more than 
0.125% for fixed-rate loans or 0.25% for adjustable-rate loans.

•	 Type of the loan changes, such as changing from a fixed-rate to 
an adjustable-rate loan.

•	 A pre-payment penalty is added to the loan.
The responsibility of adhering to the new forms and regulations 

are assumed by the lenders and title companies. Realtors and Brokers 
have also been trained to deal with these changes and are a good 
sources to help you through the entire process. Bottom line to sellers 
is to expect a longer closing period. Bottom line to buyers, is to 
do as much work on gathering and providing information to your 
lender as quickly as possible, provide a quick turnaround on signing 
the Closing Disclosure, avoid last minute changes that impact the 
Closing Disclosure and plan for 45-60 days to close.

(Continued from Page 5)

stdavids.com/kids

Located at south entrance of St. David’s North Austin Medical Center

Here for all the  
ups and downs.

Submitted by Vicki Odom
Hosting an International Exchange Student is such a 

great experience for all of those involved. It leads to a better 
understanding between individuals of other cultures, hopefully 
branching its way out to a more peaceful global society. But don’t 
just take my word about it, read about Nelva’s experience and 
understanding of the exchange program.

I'm so lucky to have been placed with a great host family in Texas! 
The best part is when we share each other’s cultures and have a lot of 
quality time together. I'm blessed to have chance to study in American 
High School. 

Being an exchange student is hard. For the first couple days it was 
hard because I didn’t know anybody, the moving class system is new 
for me and sometimes it's hard to understand what they say. But 
America is really friendly and handy so I got a lot of help from them. 
From the exchange program, people can really get to know each other, 
people start to respect each other and we can start a new chapter to 
have a better world. 

So if you want to enrich your life, host an exchange student!
Nelva is from Indonesia and is spending the academic year here 

in Texas as part of the Kennedy-Lugar Youth Exchange and Study 
(YES) program. This program is funded by the US Department of 
State which provides scholarships for secondary school students 
from countries with significant Muslim populations. As part of 
her program year, Nelva is required to perform at least 60 hours 
of community service (however most YES students hours amount 
to hundreds of hours) and continue working with the program 
in her home country.

Our application process for the 2016 Spring Semester and 
2016/2017 academic year will soon be opening. School spots in 
our area tend to fill up rather quickly, so get your application in 
early to host one of these amazing students!

Ayusa is a non-profit organization founded in 1981 to promote 
global learning and leadership through foreign exchange, study 
abroad, and leadership programs for high school students from 
the U.S. and around the world.

For more information about hosting a high school foreign 
exchange student, please contact your local representative 
Vicki Odom at 832.455.7881 or vodom@ayusa.org or Ayusa 
at 1.888.552.9872 or by visiting the website at www.ayusa.org.

Hosting an International 
Exchange Student 



Copyright © 2015 Peel, Inc. The HPWBANA News - October 2015     7

Highland Park West Balcones Area

Balcones Dermatology is a full-service dermatology practice. We offer 
general medical, surgical and cosmetic skin care. Cosmetic services include 
BOTOX®, Xeomin®, Juvéderm®, Voluma® and Belotero®. We also 
offer an extensive line of  cosmetic products. Additionally, Balcones 
Dermatology performs narrowband UVB treatments for psoriasis, vitiligo, 
eczema and other conditions. We accept most insurance plans and have 
appointment availability within 1 to 2 weeks.


www.balconesdermatology.com  • (512) 459-4869  


7800 N MoPac, Ste. 315 (in the CitiBank building)


David A. Bushore, M.D.  
Board-Certified Dermatologist 

Please visit our website for further details on our cosmetic specials and for 
more information on our practice, physician, location, products and services.


Our Holiday Cosmetic Sale Will Be Starting December 1st!

Enjoy our sale on BOTOX® and fillers as well as 20% off  cosmetic 

products including Obagi®, EltaMD® and other popular brands.


Marques is a charming and quiet young man. 
He loves basketball and enjoys most all sports. He 
also enjoys riding his bike, playing video games 
and listening to music. He would enjoy being in a 
family that would provide activities for him to be 
active, especially sports. He would like to have a 
Mom that is caring and loving. He would also like 
to have a father that will do “guy things” like playing 
basketball and camping.

Adopting a child from the foster care system 
requires little or no cost to the adoptive family and 
funding may be available to help the adoptive family 
support the child or sibling group.

The Heart Gallery of Central Texas is a program 
of Partnerships for Children. To learn more about 
the adoption or fostering process, please call the 
Heart Gallery of Central Texas at (512) 834-4756, 
email heartgallery@partnershipsforchildren.org or 
visit our website at www.partnershipsforchildren.org

Partnerships for Children
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OMG – It’s homework time and I need a drink!
Ah, the school year starts. Parents everywhere rejoice with visions 

of free time!
Free time to catch up on shows that aren’t animated, to work out, 

to get your mani/pedi, to shop without listening to whining, to have 
conversations with complete sentences and big words.

But, instead that free time is:
Free time to get the oil changed! In both cars, to take the dogs to 

the vet for annual check ups, to call a plumber to fix the tub jets, to 
call an electrician because the plumber won’t fix the tub jets, to call 
a tub dealer because the electrician won’t fix the tub jets, to have an 
appliance guy come and tell you the tub has to be removed because 
the pump was installed backwards – and nope, he doesn’t remove 
tubs, to call BOTH a plumber and the appliance back together – 
that may take forever to get scheduled, to take a bath IF you ever 
get the tub fixed!

Still it is easier than doing all of those fun chores AND playing 
referee to the kids.

With great joy comes great pain and agony – namely Homework!!
Seriously, even Charles Dickens agrees… “It was the best of times, 

it was the worst of times…” (A Tale of Two Cities)
O.M.G. Homework.
When. Did. Homework.
Become. Such. A. Big.
Horrible. Fricking.
 NIGHTMARE???
I remember homework:
I remember homework from when I was a child. The teacher taught 

something in class. I listened and learned. I took the book home and 
did the “odd numbered problems” on page 72. This didn’t take long 
because I actually knew the material. I had seen it recently – that 
same day! Homework – 15 minutes BOOM. Skill reinforced, mom 
not involved, and STILL time for playing outside.

Homework today?
Now kids stare blankly at the homework page which covers things 

they discussed months or even grades ago…and maybe, just maybe 
something they have actually seen before in class. Who refreshes their 
memory about these long forgotten skills? Mom, of course AND 
without the help of a textbook!

I remember homework:
I remember homework from my teaching days. (1988-2004) 

Each subject had a separate day for homework. For me that meant 
I only gave homework once a week – 20 minutes homework for 
language arts. The kids had to know what to do or it wasn’t useful 
for reinforcing that day’s learning AND the phone rang off the wall 
the next day with parents complaining. Boom! Skill reinforced, mom 
not involved, still time for playing outside.

Homework today?
There are no text-books. Everything is online and Lord help 

me, everything requires ‘signing’ in. We have log in and password 

information for countless (no seriously, I don’t even want to count 
them!) accounts:

*profiles *schoology *band calendar *PTO information *lunch 
account *soccer schedule *Prezi *spelling town *math practice *school 
newsletter AND *each teacher has a website ** I just went to parent 
night at the school last night and there are more accounts coming 
soon. Wonderful.

All of the above….for EACH kid. I have trouble keeping track of 
my own online life and you want me to add 40 logins and passwords 
per kid? I need a drink.

Skills reinforced? Um….I have no idea what skill this reinforces. 
Mom involved? You BET! Time to play outside? HAHAHAHA!

Sigh…remember the good old days?
Homework was easy and painless, dishes washed themselves, fairies 

did the laundry in the night, beautifully coifed children played 
happily together while you cooked gourmet meals in your heels and 
pearls, remember those days? Yeah, me neither. And since none of 
those things are a part of the world, past, present, or …well hopefully 
in the future we need to get it together now!!

Tips for less painful homework time!
1) Pay attention.
Homework time always comes during the witching hour of the 

day when the baby is crying and the dogs are barking and dinner 
needs to be cooked… Homework is hard enough when you are 
focused on it, right? So, do what you can to give yourself the space 
to pay attention. Like:

*Make dinner early or use a crockpot.
*Feed dogs a little earlier so they will not be needy or freaky.
*Break out the treats for baby.
2) Foster independence.
I’ll wait for you to stop laughing. I know I just said that the kids 

don’t have any idea what have the homework is even about so how 
are they supposed to be independent? By trying. Yes, foster that 
“old college try” while they are still in elementary school. It turns 
out some of those problems they really CAN do or at least get close.

3) Keep it quiet.
It should go without saying that the house should be quiet. No TV. 

No DVD. No Internet. Just kids sitting at tables focusing on their 
task. I have no luck with mine together so I divide and conquer by 
having them at different work stations. (Fancy word for one at the 
kitchen table and one at the coffee table.)

4) Free time first.
I believe it a little break between working all day at school and 

working again on homework, but only a little one. Give them a snack, 
potty break, time to tell about their day…part of a video game or tv 
show or swing set time in the backyard. Thirty minutes of downtime 
gives everyone a breather before settling down for work.

5) NO breaks.
Just get it done. Whining about it and talking about it and needing 

OMG HOMEWORK

(Continued on Page 9)
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From design to 
print to mail, 

Quality Printing 
can help you with 

all of your
printing needs! 

Or visit our website at:
www.QualityPrintingofAustin.com

512.263.9181
Call today for more info

a drink and throwing a fit, etc. all just wastes time. Tell the kids to 
just get it over with. We all know that if they would just buckle down, 
focus, and get to it, homework would take 1/2 the time!

6) Bring the phone.
OK, perhaps this is the “WTF is math all about this year” part 

of me, but please keep your phone nearby logged into Facebook so 
you can bail me out when I post a picture of tonight’s “how the hell 
do I figure out this math problem?” photo. I’m happy to help you 
out, too for more reasonable subjects than math. 

7) Be ready.
Have paper, pencils, books, drink, snack, dictionary, lap top ready. 

Do not give kids the chance to ‘forget’ something and waste time 
wandering around the house looking for it. You’ll save your sanity 
by spending 2 minutes getting ready.

8) Have a mantra.
When the kids are whining about how hard the homework is 

or how stupid the homework is or how ‘mean’ their teacher is for 
assigning it, you need a mantra. Do NOT engage in this time 
wasting conversation – even if Mean Mrs. Smith really did assign 
the dumbest homework assignment ever. Instead, have a mantra to 
repeat over and over again in response. Mine is, “We are not talking 
about that right now. We are doing our homework. Focus.” Over 

and over and over and over.
9) Pat yourself on the back.
Lastly, raise your glass in a toast (we really are drinking now aren’t 

we?) and give yourself a pat on the back. Homework is tough on 
everyone and making sure they 1) do it and 2) do it well will give 
them skills to last their entire life. You are doing a great job, momma. 
Cheers to you!

Boy, you’ll need a vacation when you get a break from homework 
for the holidays.

Stop by and see me for tips on making it AWESOME!
Natalie Tanner, The Educational Tourist helps family plan 

adventures and make them awesome! Www.theeducationaltourist.
com

(Continued from Page 8)
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Attention KIDS: Send Us Your Masterpiece!

HP

Be sure to include the following
so we can let you know!

Name: _________________________________________       
                               (first name, last initial)

Age:__________

Color the drawing below and mail the  
finished artwork to us at:

Peel, Inc. - Kids Club
308 Meadowlark St

Lakeway, TX 78734-4717
We will select the top few and post their artwork 

on our Facebook Page - Facebook.com/PeelInc.
DUE: October 31st
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STEVE’S PLUMBING
REPAIR
• Water Pressure Problems
• Sewer & Drain Service
• Fiber Optic Drain
   Line Inspections
• Free Estimates
• Satisfaction Guaranteed

Steve Brougher
2605 Buell Ave

Master License: M-39722

512.276.7476
satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
�ber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service 

Steve Brougher
276-7476  ∙ 2605 Buell Ave

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR
Master 
License: 

M-39722

satisfaction guaranteedfree estimates

water pressure problems
�ber optic drain line inspectionssewer & drain service 

Steve Brougher
276-7476  ∙ 2605 Buell Ave

STEVE’S
PLUMBING

REPAIR
Master 
License: 

M-39722

DISCLAIMER: Articles and ads in this newsletter express the opinions of 
their authors and do not necessarily reflect the opinions of Peel, Inc. or its 
employees. Peel, Inc. is not responsible for the accuracy of any facts stated in 
articles submitted by others. The publisher also assumes no responsibility for 
the advertising content with this publication. All warranties and representations 
made in the advertising content are solely that of the advertiser and any such 
claims regarding its content should be taken up with the advertiser.
* The publisher assumes no liability with regard to its advertisers for misprints 
or failure to place advertising in this publication except for the actual cost of 
such advertising.
* Although every effort is taken to avoid mistakes and/or misprints, the 
publisher assumes no responsibility for any errors of information or 
typographical mistakes, except as limited to the cost of advertising as stated 
above or in the case of misinformation, a printed retraction/correction.
* Under no circumstances shall the publisher be held liable for incidental or 
consequential damages, inconvenience, loss of business or services, or any 
other liabilities from failure to publish, or from failure to publish in a timely 
manner, except as limited to liabilities stated above.

At no time will any source be allowed to use the HPWBANA Newsletter 
contents, or loan said contents, to others in anyway, shape or form, nor in 
any media, website, print, film, e-mail, electrostatic copy, fax, or etc. for 
the purpose of solicitation, commercial use, or any use for profit, political 
campaigns, or other self amplification, under penalty of law without written 
or expressed permission from the HPWBANA and Peel, Inc. The information 
in the HPWBANA Newsletter is exclusively for the private use of HPWBANA 
Neighborhood residents only. 
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